
      

  
 

 
    

  

  

 
 

 
 

  

  

  

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

  

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
  

 
 

 

 

 
  

 

   
      

    
  

     
     

   

  

     
    

 

□DI I□□ 
DI IIJ□ 

I I□□ 
I IIJ□ 

LJ□I ID□ 

The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall: 

Product Name 
Cat. 
No. 
(Ref) 

Recall 
Date UDI Lot No. Exp. Date 

December 
4, 

2019 

(17)231231(10)9010765(30)480 

(01)50382903686082 
9010765 

December 
31, 

2023 
(17)240131(10)9025826(30)480 

(01)50382903686082 
9025826 

January 31, 

2024 
BD Vacutainer® 
Eclipse™ Blood 
Collection Needle 
22Gx1.25” 

368608 

July 17, 
2019 

(17)231231(10)8354527(30)480 

(01)50382903686082 
8354527 

December 
31, 

2023 
March 7, 

2019 

(17)230731(10)8207894(30)480 

(01)50382903686082 
8207894 July 31, 

2023 

BD issued recall notices for BD Vacutainer® Eclipse™ Blood Collection Needle 22Gx1.25” for lot 
8207894 dated March 7, 2019, and for lots 9025826 and 8354527 dated July 17, 2019. 

BD has confirmed that one additional lot, 9010765, was found to be missing the bevel from the 
non-patient (NP) needle end of the Eclipse™ Blood Collection Needle. This NP needle is housed 
in a sleeve that encloses the needle after puncture to prevent any leakage. If there is no bevel, 
the needle may damage the sleeve, causing leakage. Additionally, it may make it difficult to 
insert the BD Vacutainer® blood collection tubes onto the NP end. 

Distribution of lot 9010765 occurred beginning on February 1, 2019. 

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality 
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 

https://22Gx1.25

